MINUTES ON MEETING OF COMMITTEE ON STUDENT LIVING CONDITIONS

The Committee on Student Living Conditions under the direction of Miss Florence Black, Chairman, met in the Office of Miss Elizabeth Meguiar, Adviser of Women, at 4:30 Thursday, April 23, 1942. Miss Meguiar, Miss Black and Miss Miller, who acted as secretary pro tem, attended the meeting. In view of the fact that Mr. Ambrosius and Mr. Clark were unable to be present, their report regarding the development of interest and plans in obtaining money for University Health Service through some benefactor was tabled.

However, in view of the fact that the committee had made a recommendation that a course of hygiene be introduced in the University curriculum, this subject was further discussed. It was decided that the matters pertaining to the curricula content were outside the jurisdiction of the committee on Student Living Conditions. Miss Meguiar suggested that a committee be appointed to study the curricular requirements, purposes and wisdom in giving a course of this character.

sponsibility of a course in hygiene. Miss Meguiar suggested that the matter be referred to Doctor Canuteson for further investigation of ways and means of securing instruction in hygiene. Miss Meguiar made a brief mention of the meeting of a Lawrence Householders Committee which she and Mr. Werner attended. At the meeting, the Lawrence Householders Committee which she and Mr. Werner attended, the Lawrence householders requested that the University fill student rooms in private rooming houses, homes and boarding clubs before dormitories were rented. It was the householders request that dormitories be left idle until rooming houses were filled. No particular action was taken at the householders' meeting, since members of the University Housing Committee required time for investigation and consideration of the householders' proposition.

Miss Black suggested that we write to Manhattan for a quotation of prices